
From: Anne Galloway <agalloway@vtdigger.org> 

Date: July 1, 2016 at 9:41:15 AM EDT 

To: "London, Sarah" <Sarah.London@vermont.gov> 

Subject: Re: Your request 

Dear Sarah London, 

 

Thank you for your response.  

 
Pursuant to the Vermont Public Records Act, I am requesting an opportunity to inspect the metadata of emails authored by 

Alex MacLean from January 2011 through the last day of October 2012.  

I anticipate that there would be no cost associated with this request. Judge Geoffrey Crawford ruled in Washington 

Superior Court in January 2011 that “the burden of inspection is part of the cost of government to be borne by the polity at 

large and not imposed upon individuals or organizations seeking information.” Here is a link to the 

decision: http://vtdigger.wpengine.com/wp-content/uploads/2011/01/PRRcrawford.pdf 

Thank you again. 

Anne Galloway 

Editor, VTDigger 
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